
 

SOUTH WAIRARAPA DISTRICT COUNCIL  

20 SEPTEMBER 2017 

  
 

AGENDA ITEM D5 

 

ANNUAL RETURN ON DISTRICT LICENSING 

COMMITTEE OPERATIONS FOR SOUTH 

WAIRARAPA 
  
 

Purpose of Report 

To inform Councillors of the content of the annual report on the operation of 
the District Licensing Committee (DLC) that has been submitted to the 

Alcohol Regulatory and Licensing Authority (ARLA). 

Recommendations 

Officers recommend that the Council: 

1. Receive this report to ARLA covering the operational period from 1 

July 2016 to 30 June 2017  

1. Executive Summary 

Under the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012, an annual report on the 
functions of a territorial authorities DLC must be provided to ARLA.  
 

The general format of the report is outlined by ARLA in guidance notes. It 
includes commentary on operations and also a section to make comments 

on the effectiveness of the legislation. This late option was utilised this year 
to inform ARLA of the inconsistencies between how different DLCs view the 
requirement for alcohol licenses when unlicensed premises are used for the 

consumption of alcohol. Further guidance on this issue has been requested. 

2. Discussion 

Under the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012 an annual report on the 
functions of the DLC must be provided to ARLA. 

 
The annual report template that ARLA provides for this function consists of 

sections 1 through 6 and covers the following: 
 

1. DLC workloads 

2. DLC initiatives 

3. Local Alcohol Policy 



4. Legislation 

5. Any other matters the TA wishes to draw to the attention of ARLA 

6. Statistical information 

The report covers the period ending 30 June 2017 and therefore the 
information provided in the Local Alcohol Policy (section 3) is now outdated. 
All appeals on the draft local alcohol policy have been settled and ARLA has 

given approval of the draft local alcohol policy. There are still however 
secondary processes to go through before it is finally able to be made 

operative. These are underway. 

As already indicated, ARLA has been notified of “contentious” issues 

surrounding licenses for private functions and the widely varying 
approaches of different DLCs. A recent case before the SWDC DLC raised a 
complaint as to how a particular private function was handled. An 

independent legal view was sought and this verified the approach of the 
DLC. This matter is covered in further detail in the ARLA Annual Report 

(Appendix 1). 

3. Conclusion 

The ARLA annual report has been submitted to ARLA and officers 
recommend that the Council receive this report.  

4. Appendices 

Appendix 1 – ARLA Annual Report 

 
 

 
 
 

Prepared by:  Shane Sykes, Team Leader Environmental Services 
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